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KINGSPOINT CLUB NEWS: 

Greetings Neighbors! 

We had a very successful workday on Sunday, 

the 15
th

, with help from many of our club 

members and neighborhood kids. Thank you to 

Dave Stanhope for organizing a great event. 

We accomplished spreading lots of mulch, 

putting in some new plantings around the 

clubhouse, cleaning the swim team closet and 

building shelves in it, cleaning and organizing 

the office and kitchen, taking down two trees 

that were threatening to fall, securing some 

planks on the dock, and setting posts for the 

new kayak/canoe racks, among other things. 

The racks should be complete in the next few 

weeks, and we will select this year's recipients 

of canoe/kayak rack space at the Memorial Day 

picnic on May 28th. 

In other news, we are pleased to announce our 

newest key member to the club board - Ruth 

Ann Redbird will be taking over Clubhouse 

Coordinator and scheduling duties from Judy 

Shubert and Jamie Peters. We are grateful to 

Judy and Jamie for coordinating the clubhouse 

use for the previous years. Judy has been 

helping get Ruth Ann up to speed, and Ruth 

Ann will be taking over completely in the next 

few weeks. Thanks to Ruth Ann for taking on 

this critical position! We have set up a new 

email account just for club reservations 

(kpclubrentals@gmail.com) and will soon be 

posting clubhouse availability on the website 

using a google calendar.  

Be on the lookout for news about our Memorial 

Day Picnic coming up in only a few weeks. If 

you are interested in helping with any part of it, 

please let us know. It's a big event and we can 

use as much assistance as we can get! 

Enjoy the spring weather! 

Greg and Sean  

Kingspoint Club Co-Presidents 

The Kingspoint Club Board: 

 

Co-Presidents: kppresidents@gmail.com  

Greg Henderson: 784-8320 

Sean Sparkman: 272-7291   

  

Treasurer/Membership:  

J.D.Reeves: 757-596-3009 

jdreeves12@hotmail.com 

                                                                             

Secretary:  

Sarah Huber: 413-695-7069 

hilton.huber@gmail.com 

 

At Large Board Members:  

Danny Schmidt: dwschmid83@hotmail.com ,  

229-4578  

 

Facilities: Dave Stanhope:   

Dstanhope@hotmail.com;  

804-815-5041 
 

Clubhouse Coordinator:  

For clubhouse, pool, or deck rental:  

Ruth Ann Redbird: kpclubrentals@gmail.com  

540-239-7246 

Other clubhouse responsibilities:  
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Social Coordinator:  

The "Social Coordinator" position is vacant. 

Please contact us if you would like to take on 

this position.  
 

Kingspoint Club Ambassadors:  

Larry and Molly Henry: 784-7295 

molly.s.henry@gmail.com 

 

Website News:  As a convenience to the 

community, the Kingspoint website is now 

featuring photographs of the Kingspoint 

message boards. Within a day or two of the 

posting of new signs, a photograph of the sign 

will be placed on the website. Please visit the 

Kingspoint website to view the signs at 

www.kpwilliamsburg.org.  If you have 

community information or club news including 

photographs of recent events that you would 

like to see on the website, please email 

kppresidents@gmail.com . 

 

 

KINGSPOINT CLUB MEMBERSHIP 

We’d like to thank all of the club members that 

sent in their quarterly dues prior to the April 1st 

deadline. If you have not yet sent in your 

payment, checks can be sent to Kingspoint 

Club, Inc. P. O. Box 365 Williamsburg, VA 

23187.  

As always, thanks to everyone for your 

contributions in helping to keep Kingspoint a 

wonderful place to live. Our clubhouse and 

pool are beautiful assets to our community, and 

there is no doubt that we all benefit from them 

in terms of our property values.   

Anyone considering starting a new 

membership, especially as the summer pool 

season approaches, please contact me at 

jdreeves12@hotmail.com.   

-J.D. Reeves, Treasurer and Membership 

 

MEMORIAL DAY 

PICNIC 

 

The Kingspoint Club 

invites you to attend 

our Memorial Day 

Picnic at the Clubhouse on Monday, May 

28th, at 2:00 PM to kick off another fun 

summer at the Club.  

 

Hot dogs, hamburgers, chips, and lemonade 

will be provided.  

 

Families with last names beginning with A-F 

are asked to bring a dessert; those with last 

names beginning with G-Z are asked to bring a 

side dish or salad to share. 

 

The cost is $5 for adults, $3 for children under 

the age of 12. Total maximum cost per family 

is $15.  

 

There will be another opportunity this year to 

give back to our military and their families. 

This Memorial Day, in support of children and 

families who have lost a parent in the military, 

we are asking that you consider donating to 

Knights of Heroes (see info below). Donations 

can be sent directly to the foundation 

(http://knightsofheroes.org/) or you can give a 

donation to Sarah Huber at the Memorial Day 

Picnic and she will send it to the Foundation. 

Sarah's brother is an AF Lieutenant Colonel 

and very active in the organization. 

  

About the Knights of 

Heroes Foundation 

 

Knights of Heroes 

(KOH) is a non-profit 

foundation that seeks to 

empower children who have lost their fathers 

during military service by providing positive 

adult mentorship, character development, and 

lasting friendships, which are forged during an 

annual wilderness adventure camp.  

 

KOH hosts families with common losses 

allowing them to share experiences and build 
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relationships while increasing public awareness 

and ensuring that families with losses are not 

forgotten with the passage of time. KOH 

objectives include teaching children to be 

responsible, proactive, boundless, bold, and to 

exercise leadership. 

 

Each summer, families with children between 

the ages of 11 and 17 are invited to attend at 

absolutely no cost. The KOH camps are staffed 

entirely by volunteers, including Air Force 

Lieutenant Colonel Charles Huber, the brother 

of Kingspoint resident Sarah Huber, who has 

been helping with camps since the inception of 

KOH. 

 

KINGSPOINT WOMEN’S CLUB 

  

The Kingspoint Women's Club 

annual end of the year social 

will be held Sunday April 29 

at 6:00 pm at the clubhouse.  

 Spouses and significant others 

are invited to join in the fun.   Please bring a 

heavy hors d' oeuvre to share if your last name 

begins A to O, or U to Z; if your name begins 

with P, R, S or T please bring a dessert.   The 

Women's Club will provide beverages.   We 

look forward to celebrating spring! 

 

Kim Storms and Denise Koch, co-presidents 

 

 

Kingspoint Dolphins Swim Team  
 

Calling all Swimmers! 

Registration has started! 

 

 

We're looking forward to 

another fun and exciting summer season! For 

new families in the neighborhood, swim team 

is a great chance for kids 4-18 to get some 

exercise, hang out with neighborhood kids, and 

learn to swim like a pro! Evening practices start 

after Memorial Day weekend. The team has 

morning and evening practices once school 

ends to accommodate summer schedules and 

swim meets run through the third week in July 

(with an early August championship meet for 

swimmers with qualifying times).  

 

We are also looking for sponsors from 

members and local businesses interested in 

supporting our swim team for the 2018 swim 

season! Sponsorship funding will be utilized to 

help the team offset costs of coach’s salaries, 

team equipment, supplies, and fees for the team 

to compete in the Virginia Peninsula Swim 

Union for the 2018 swim season. If interested, 

email kpswimteam@gmail.com 

 

Please visit the Kingspoint Swim Team website 

for more information, practice times, schedule, 

sponsorship info, and online registration at 

https://kingspoint.swimtopia.com/ 

 

Go Dolphins!! 

 

 

Kingspoint Swim Team Yard Sale May 5th, 

8am-2pm 

 

Save the date and any unwanted stuff in your 

home and garage! 

 

The Kingspoint Swim Team is hosting a Yard 

Sale at the Kingspoint Clubhouse on 

Saturday, May 5th, 8am-2pm, as part of the 

neighborhood yard sale. All proceeds will 

benefit the Swim Team, such as purchasing 

new kickboards and other much needed swim 

team equipment and supplies. 

 

Please consider donating items to the yard 

sale: anything in working/gently used 

condition, such as clothes, baby items, sporting 

goods, bikes, books, toys, furniture, kitchen 

items, DVDs, and anything else that needs a 

good home!  

DAV will pick up any remaining items after the 

sale. Please review the list of items that DAV 

will not pick up at 

http://www.davthrift.org/items-not-

accepted.html    
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Your donations may be dropped off at the 

Clubhouse on Friday, May 4
th

 8am to 

7:30pm. If you have a larger item that you 

need help to move and transport to the 

Clubhouse, we can arrange pick-up. Also 

please let us know if you need to arrange 

another time to drop off items. Please contact 

Jen Stanhope at kpswimteam@gmail.com. 

 

 

Meg Weber wants you to 

know that we will have 

Water Fitness this year. 

Mondays and Thursdays 

10:00-10:45. Beginning 

June 18 and continuing until August 30. There 

will be a two week break in July when I am 

gone. There will not be classes July 9, 12,16, 

and 19.  
 

 
KINGSPOINT EASTER EGG HUNT 

 

It looked like Coney Island.  I counted at least 

50 kids, which was hard to do as they were in 

constant motion over the whole landscape.  

Inga did a magnificent job from early planning 

stages through to the end.  Thank goodness for 

email!  And the weather cooperated, not a small 

feat given it was snowing again just a few days 

ago; even though Jamie is far away, her power 

still holds sway. 

Thanks to everybody—and ESPECIALLY 

Inga-- for the very successful Cove Road 

Effort.   

Anne Allen 

 

 

 
 

Photos courtesy of Anne Allen. 
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NEIGHBORLY REMINDERS 

 
NO MORE MULCH VOLCANOS 

 

There has been an outbreak of 

mulch volcanos in the Williamsburg 

area.  Piling a lot of mulch up 

around the base of a tree keeps the 

bark of the tree wet and sets up an environment 

for insects and diseases to move in.  Mulch 

should be pushed back several inches from the 

base of the tree.  But, spreading mulch around 

the base of the tree is very beneficial. It 

prevents competition from weeds and grass and 

helps to conserve moisture in the soil.  Also it 

protects trees from accidental damage by 

mowers and weed whackers.  2 to 4 inches of 

mulch is plenty.   

For more good information, see “Springtime 

Mulching.” https://ext.vt.edu/lawn-

garden/turfandgardentips/tips/Springtime_mulc

h.html 

 

 

BRIDGE ANYONE?  

 

All club members are invited to 

join us for bridge at the clubhouse on 

Monday mornings from 9 a.m. to noon.  It’s a 

friendly low-stress environment.  It doesn’t 

matter if it’s been years since you last played 

and you think your skills are a little “rusty.”   

Sign up and give it a try.  Start your week off 

having a fun time with your neighbors!  Call 

Jean Migneault 757-220-0036 cel. 757-293-

8575, or e-mail her at jmigneault@cox.net ,  no 

later than Friday if you would like to play the 

following Monday.  We fill tables in the order 

that players sign-up. 

  

 

NEW NEIGHBORS: WELCOME! 

 
New neighbors please contact me 

@ cbtbka@cox.net with your email 

addresses so that I can add you to 

the Kingspoint Crier address group 

which will enable you to receive the monthly newsletter 

and any news blasts that I am requested to send. I can 

then pass on your information to our directory editor. If 

you are in need of a directory, we can arrange that too. 

Please send me a paragraph about your family that you 

would like for me to include in the newsletter to 

introduce you to your neighbors. 

I look forward to hearing from you  

Thank you,  

Cathy Adams (757-220-2486)  

 

 

 

LITTLE DOLPHINS 

 

A few parents got together to form 

"Little Dolphins", a Kingspoint 

playgroup for babies through preschoolers who 

have now aged to being toddlers to early 

elementary school-aged. You can find them on 

Facebook under “Little Dolphins”. 
If you are interested in joining please e-mail 

Tracy Sohoni at tracep@yahoo.com. 

 

KINGSPOINT NEIGHBORHOOD 

ASSOCIATION NEWS  

Our Kingspoint neighborhood is especially 

beautiful this time of year, filled with budding 

trees and flowers. Many thanks to everyone 

who has pitched in this month with their own 

clean-up and landscaping efforts at home or in 

the larger community, as we all prepare for 

warmer weather. 

Earth Day falls at the end of April each year. 
Why not celebrate by planting a new tree or 
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shrub in your yard? This is a positive step we 

can each take to improve our environment. 

Commit your own “Act of Green” in 

celebration of this 48
th

 Annual Earth Day. 

Our Neighborhood Association volunteers 

continue work at our entrance. Many thanks to 

Gary Gordon and Ann Hobson as they 

prepare our new trees, shrubs, and grass for 

spring. Thanks also to Chris Bonday and 

Tom Mahone for all of their hard work to keep 

our entrance mowed, trimmed and neat. 

Our Neighborhood Association Past-

President, Timothy Murphy, is retiring from 

the Board this month after more than 20 

years of service to our community. We 

appreciate all that Tim has done for Kingspoint 

during his tenure on the Board, and will miss 

his leadership and wise counsel.  

Thanks to everyone participating in 

Kingspoint Yard Sale Day on May 5. The 

Neighborhood Association will sponsor the sale 

from 8 AM to 2 PM. Please remember to check 

out the Swim Team's sale at the clubhouse as 

you visit neighbors' sales that day. 

Families who register their yard sale will be 

included on a neighborhood map, with a list 

of the types of items they plan to sell. These 

maps will be available to neighbors and 

visitors, at our entrance, that morning. The 

DAV is sending a truck to pick up any items 

that families wish to donate at the end of the 

day. 

We need volunteers on Friday evening to help 

set up signs and hand out balloons. We also 

need greeters who can donate an hour or so to 

hand out maps and answer questions at the 

neighborhood entrance on Saturday. Please get 

in touch with any KPNA Board member to 

volunteer. 

We appreciate everyone who has supported 

the Neighborhood Association and our front 

entrance renovation efforts this year. We 

expect to replace the remaining junipers this 

autumn and have earmarked any monies left 

over, after taking care of expenses for the yard 

sale, towards this project. 

Please remember to share our neighborhood 

streets with caution and courtesy, whether 

you are walking, biking or driving. Warm 

weather brings us outdoors where we can 

expect to encounter more neighbors on our 

streets. Watch for playing children on many 

side streets and more pets along the way. Please 

remind your guests to drive cautiously in 

Kingspoint, and to respect our 25 mph speed 

limit. 

If you have unused, expired or unneeded 

prescription drugs in your cabinet, you may 

dispose of them next Saturday, April 28, at 

the JCC Police Drug Take Back Program 

held between 10:00 AM and 2:00 PM at the 

Law Enforcement Center, 4600 Opportunity 

Way. This anonymous 'drive through' event, 

held in cooperation with the DEA, allows 

county residents to properly dispose of solid 

(pills or capsules) prescription drugs. No 

questions will be asked. Liquids, sharps, OTC 

drugs and illegal drugs cannot be accepted.  

A Shred a Thon, sponsored by our county 

police department is scheduled for May 19 

from 8:30 to 11:30 AM at the courthouse on 

Monticello Avenue. The first bag is free, and 

additional bags will cost $5 each to drop off. 

Proceeds go to support community outreach 

activities. Please check the details if you plan to 

participate. 

Please continue to let us know when new 

neighbors arrive near you. We want to 

welcome all new neighbors and bring them a 

current Kingspoint Directory.  

Please visit our KPNA website for news and 

useful community links. Webmistress 

Anneliese Brei regularly updates the site with 

new information and posts a link to the digital 

Crier each month.  

Elizabeth McCoy e.mccoy105@gmail.com 
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for the Kingspoint Neighborhood Association 

Board 

Neighborhood Watch  

Earlier this month, we heard about an 

individual, supposedly from 'the gas company,' 

knocking on neighbor's doors requesting to 

check for gas leaks. 
We have also heard about someone going door 

to door after dark this past week, requesting to 

post an ADT sign in neighbors' yards. 

If anyone comes to your door to offer a service 

or sell you something, please ask for their 

credentials and identification.  If you aren't 

satisfied, and the request feels suspicious, then 

please report the incident to the non-

emergency number (253.1800) and ask for a 

patrol to come and check them out.   

Your quick thinking may help protect a 

neighbor down the street.  Let's all work 

together so that everyone feels safe at home. 

 *********************** 

 

Save the Date! 

Kingspoint Yard Sale Day 

May 5, 2018 

8 AM – 2 PM 

 

 

Wishing you had joined Yard Sale Day?   

You still have time.  We will continue to accept 

registrations through Sunday.  Please call or 

email Elizabeth McCoy to be added to the list, 

and drop your registration fee off to Treasurer 

Kirsten Kellogg. 

We've lined up lots of publicity, and there will 

be over a dozen yard sales in the community 

next Saturday morning (May 5) in addition to 

the Swim Team's fundraiser tag sale at the 

Clubhouse. 

There is still time to get involved!  We also 

need volunteers to serve as greeters at the 

entrance, handing out maps of the sales and 

answering questions.  If you can donate an hour 

or two to greet visitors to Kingspoint during the 

yard sales, please contact me or any member of 

our KPNA Board. 

Thanks to everyone who is already 

registered to participate! 

Elizabeth (e.mccoy105@gmail.com) 

for the Kingspoint Neighborhood Association 

More information 

FYI:  

Jennifer Stanhope’s phone number is incorrect 

in the directory; please correct to: 804-815-

0241. 

Longtime neighbors Hap and Holly White 

have recently downsized to nearby Queen's 

Lake, where they are enjoying their new home 

on the water. They already miss Kingspoint 

friends, and have asked that we share their new 

contact information. 

Reach Hap and Holly White at: 

181 West Queens Drive 

Williamsburg, VA. 23185 

757.564-0183 

Our county's Emergency Management team 

is responsible to prepare for any sort of weather 

or other emergency that might affect our 

community. You may sign up for either texts or 

emailed emergency alerts, and can customize 

your settings to receive only those of interest to 

you at jccalert.org.  
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However, the National Weather Service has 

access to send out their own messages over 

this system.  In addition, they can send alerts 

about potentially life threatening situations to 

all residential phones in affected areas, 

whether or not the resident subscribes to the 

alert service.  Local officials are working with 

the NWS to limit alerts sent after 10 PM at 

night. This is becoming a nationwide issue, 

when the alert system is activated at night 

during severe storms. 

 

Kingspoint Plant of the Month: Dogwood 

Our native dogwood, Cornus florida, 

illuminates our community with its white or 

pink blossoms each April. This beautiful 

understory tree thrives in sun to partial shade, 

and is interesting every day of the year. April 

flowers are followed by attractive leaves which 

turn scarlet in autumn. Red berries appear by 

late summer, and in winter, gnarled branches 

hold the buds for next spring’s flowers. 

Graceful and exceptionally strong, dogwoods 

only reach 20’-30’ tall. They are rarely 

damaged by high winds. 

Dogwoods support a variety of wildlife as 

pollinators seek nectar, and songbirds find 

shelter and feed on their berries. They serve as 

host plants for over 100 species of butterflies 

and moths. Dogwood is the state tree and state 

flower of Virginia, and is also the Virginia 

Native Plant Society's Wildflower of the Year 

for 2018. 

Dogwood trees rarely interest grazing deer and 

have adjusted to our soil and climate, often 

cropping up in the garden from nature-sown 

seeds. You will also find other dogwood 

species available at some garden centers, 

including the native Cornus alternifolia, 

Cornus amomum, and cultivars of the Asian 

Cornus kousa, which bloom a little later in the 

spring. 

Plant a dogwood tree with confidence, knowing 

it will survive and thrive in our neighborhood! 

JCC Emergency Alerts 

Have you signed up for JCC Emergency 

Alerts? You may register to get alerts to your 

email or as a phone call, or both. Get important 

news when it counts, including alerts to severe 

weather in our area. Learn more and Register 

any time at jccalert.org . 

JCC Police non-emergency number:  253.1800 

JCC Animal Control  565-0370 

Zoning Compliance and Enforcement 253.6671 

VDOT  800.367.7623 

JCC Citizen Services 

Local Crime Reports  

Dominion Power Outage Line 888.667.3000 

Nextdoor Kingspoint  To Join, visit 

https://nextdoor.com/invite/akvnerwcxvvkjhgfxvtt 

 

 

FACEBOOK PAGE  

 

Kingspoint neighborhood has its own Facebook 

Page to add info, photos, items for sale, invite 

neighbors to a last minute movie or bbq, post 

last minute updates for swim meets, 

cancellations, etc.  

This Page is a "Closed Group", which means 

you have to "request" to be added to the Page 
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(this prevents just anyone from joining the 

group and posting spam). But all residents are 

encouraged to request an invite!  

 

Here is how you do this:  

Type in the following URL address 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2118520156 

32122/ . It will say it's a closed group, and then 

in the upper right corner, under the photo, you 

click on ‘JOIN GROUP’. The Admin for the 

group will approve all KP residents! Please feel 

free to post "hello's", add photos, etc.  

 

 

 

Crier Delivery and Notes f/m the Editor: 

 

Many thanks to Ray Lee who prints the copies 

for those who do not take the electronic 

version. 

If your neighbor mentions that they are not 

receiving their electronic version of the Crier, 

please have them email me @ cbtbka@cox.net 

as their email address may have changed, and I 

have not been notified. Thank you. 

 

 

CRIER ADVERTISING-FYI 

The advertising policy for the Kingspoint Crier 

is as follows: the charge for business related 

ads will be $10/edition for a business card 

($100/yr.); $25/edition for anything larger and 

the space will be limited to a reasonable size to 

be determined by the Crier editor and space 

constraints of each edition; small ads of one, or 

two sentences, from residents and non-resident 

club members are free as a community service; 

non-profit and children's ads in the Crier are  

free.  

 

 

The next issue will come out after 

May 20, 2018 

 

Deadline for entries: May 20, 2018 

 

 

 

*If you no longer wish your ad to run in the 

Crier, please ask me to remove it 

 

 

 

Kingspoint Community 

Calendar 2018 

 

April 28, 10:00 AM-2:00 PM Prescription 

Drug Take Back Program at the JCC Law 

Enforcement Center 4600 Opportunity Way 

April 29  6:00 p.m. Kingspoint Women’s 

Club Annual End of Year Social 

May 2 11:00 AM – Noon Coloring With A 

Cop (free) Barnes and Nobles at Newtown 

May 5 8:00 AM -2:00 PM Kingspoint Yard 

Sale Day 

 

May 5 8:00-2:00 Kingspoint Swim Team 

Yard Sale May 5th, 8am-2pm 

May 19 8:30 – 11:30 AM Shred-A-Thon at 

the courthouse on Monticello Avenue 

May 28 2:00 p.m. Memorial Day Picnic at 

the Clubhouse, Monday 
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Williamsburg Farm Camp 

 

Discover heritage homesteading skills in 

  chocolate, candles, cheese, paper, bread, 

fiber  

 

NEW THIS YEAR:  

- Woodworking 

- Baskets & Brooms 

 

2018 Sessions: July 30-August 3, August 13-

17           

 Age Groups: 6-9 & 10-13 

 

Reserve today! 757-817-7336    

Fieldsprouts@gmail.com 

 

Owned and operated by Jocelyn Swanson – 

farmer, writer Williamsburg educator and 

former KINGSPOINT neighbor!! 

 

 

Pernille 
Carter 

Realtor with 

 
Selling Real Estate 

in Williamsburg 

since 2004! 

757-871-0029 

Kingspoint Real Estate Updates according to 

the Williamsburg MLS  April,  2018: 

 

105 Glenwood Drive         SOLD      $354,500 

105 Overlook Drive UNDER CONTRACT $419,500 

100 Southpoint Drive      4 SALE     $410,000 

112 Meadow Rue Court  4 SALE  $465,000          

108 Northpoint Drive      4 SALE     $469,900 

 

HAPPY  

 

 
 

 
 

Pernille Carter, Realtor 

pcarter@howardhanna.com 

 

2017 National Sales Excellence  
Award Winner 
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NEIGHBORHOOD ADS: 

TOYOTA FOR SALE 

Toyota 2012 Camry LE 4dr. white 80k mi. 

remote starter dealer serviced w/ records 

$10,000. Call: 757-253-1951 

 

PIANO & other ITEMS FOR SALE 

Carved cherry wood full upright computerized 

& interactive weighted keyboard piano - $995. 

Bodytrac stamina glider/rower - $60.  Wood 

splitter 5-ton - $110.  Floor Jack & stands 2-ton 

- $40.  Tennis ball hopper/stand - $15.   

Jim @ 757-784-8752   

 

YARD WORK ASSISTANCE 

Looking for able-bodied person to pick up 

twigs and branches on hillside yard.  $10. hour.  

Your schedule.  Call Chapman: 229-2901.  

Leave contact information.        

 

MOWERS FOR SALE 

Push mower for sale. Price negotiable. Please 

contact Mary Grogan at 258-5861. 

 

LANDSCAPING & YARD WORK 

Brad Molineux is available for landscaping, 

mulching, trimming, pruning, and other yard 

work, as needed. 

Brad Molineux: 200 Woodbine Drive 

Home # 757-229-1424; Cell # 757-604-8286 

 

PET SITTING 

Available Daily and Holidays  

4 years experience  

Yuko Sato 

phone: 757-634-5447 
  

BABYSITTING 

Sophie Freiling  

Completed American Red Cross Babysitting  

Class; 229-5165 

Emma Freiling  

Lifeguard/CPR certified; 229-5165  

 

BABY SITTING & PET SITTING 

Carolyn Clinton is available for baby sitting 

and pet sitting. 757-903-7777. 

 

Twins John and Catherine Clinton, 12 y.o., are 

also available for baby sitting and pet sitting. 

John also mows lawns. Call their mother Susan 

Clinton @ 757-903-7205. 

 

Hap and Holly White: Tele. 564-0183     

"Free Stuff:"   

1)  metal picnic table frame .  Just add deck 

boards to the table and benches, 

2) sailboat mast, boom, sail, center board, and 

rudder for sailfish / sunfish -- boat was stolen.  

Perfect for dinghy conversion. 

3)  mast cradle for trailerable sailboat.  Two 

part home-made rig clamps to bow and stern 

pulpits. 

 

For sale:  40 foot ladder and window spreader: 

$50 for ladder, $25 for spreader attachment.   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


